
From: Edgar Pineda <Edgar.Pineda@cityofchicago.org>  
Sent: Friday, January 13, 2023 11:13 AM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: 12th Ward: Ethics Reporting 
 

 
Good morning, Steve, 
As of today, the 12th Ward office has received two gifts from Bertha Gonzalez, a resident in the 
ward. 
 

Mrs. Gonzalez gifted the office a box of Surtido Rico Gamesa cookies and a dozen red Michigan 
Apples. The gifts were accepted on behalf of the city and were placed in the front of the office 
for the general public. 
 
 
Best, 
Edgar Pineda, Chief of Staff 
Alderwoman Anabel Abarca, 12th Ward 
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